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Hutton Buscel Parish Council 2nd September 2016 

	HUTTON BUSCEL PARISH COUNCIL

ORDINARY MEETING HELD 2ND SEPT 2016
Present: Councillor Price (in the chair), Cllr Marshall, Sarney, & Barnett. Also, Cllr Mrs Edmenson and Thompson.
Cllr Jeffels, PCSO Newcombe and one member of the public.
Minutes taken by Clerk


Prior to the meeting, the Chairman informed all present that the meetings could be recorded; and that any persons not wishing to be recorded were to make themselves known. No persons present indicated a request for none participation. 

NOTICE OF MEETING

RESOLVED: That notice of the meeting had been given in accordance with Schedule 12 para 10(2) of the Local Government Act, 1972.
APOLOGIES
None
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr Barnett (Village Hall planning)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
The Council noted that the draft minutes were produced by means of audio typing at the time of the meeting.

RESOLVED: That the Council the minutes of Ordinary council meeting dated 8th July
2016, are amended and brought to the next meeting in October.
PUBLIC FORUM

A member of the public stated he was happy top see  that window frames at Northcot had been changed from UPVC to wood. je asked what news there was of the new village website and  the chairman explained it would be launched in October and publicised in  HBNews.RESOLVED: That the information is noted.

POLICE REPORT 
The report was circulated prior to the meeting. A brief analysis of the Derwent Valley report was given by PCSO Newcombe, and it was noted that there was little activity in Hutton Buscel.
Cllr Barnett mentioned a crime involving the theft of electric fencing being stolen, and questioned what the timescale of a crime and its publication in the report.

Great Moor Lane -fly tipping including a duvet -reported by Cllr Mrs Thompson.

RESOLVED: That the information is noted.
VICARS WALK 
Cllr Mrs Thompson gave a report to all members present. An overview included:
At the July meeting it was agreed that JP Napthine would strim the wild flower area to a 4” level.Meetings were held with Cllr Price, Barnett, Marshall, Cllr Mrs Thompson and JP Napthine on a site visit. The cut took place on Friday 22nd July. Two days later the area was cut again with a lawnmower to a very low level. Cllr Thompson said this went against what was agreed at the meeting. A discussion ensued. 
It was noted that the Council agreed to a cut of 4” and so if variations were required,nmthis should have been brought back to the Council to agree.

After a second cut, Cllr Thompson questioned Mr Napthine who had no knowledge of the cut. RESOLVED: That members remember that Council decisions are to be adhered to explicitly and that no Councillor has the power to change the decisions autonomously between  meetings. 


REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND BOROUGH WARD COUNCILLORS
Councillor Jeffels
Cllr Jeffels gave a report to Council. In brief;

The Annual Parish Forum had taken place and the new local plan was discussed. In October, all Parish Councils will be asked to take part of it with regards to a housing questionnaire, and general policy. A draft local plan will be circulated. 

Cllr Jeffels reported that he was on a Forum for older people at regional and local level; people who are suffering from dementia and Alzheimer’s may be given blue disability badges. He is in discussions with MP R Goodwill. 

Re: The A170 footpath issue, the policy is to cut back every 18 months to two years. Cllr Mrs Thompson said that the iron work is approximately 5” higher than surface level and so it may need re-surfacing too. Cllr Barnett questioned the option of an annual weedspray, however, Cllr Jeffels believed that there is a lack of finances to be able to fund the work.
Standing orders were suspended

Mr Burnley gave information regarding the manhole covers, and that success could perhaps be achieved by contacting Yorkshire Water.

Standing orders were re-instating.

Work had taken place in regards to lowering the flood risk in Port Mulgrave, Filey and Lower Dunsford. 

Cllr Marshall questioned re Great Moor lane and whether is this on the NYCC agenda for resurfacing in the future. This is because the condition is deteriorating and needs to be resurfaced. Cllr Jeffels believed this to be unlikely due to County finances. If the area is in very poor condition, then some patching could take place. 
RESOLVED: That the reports are noted.
FINANCES

To approve any accounts for payment & bank reconciliation.

RESOLVED: That the accounts for payment are approved for signature.
Proposer: Cllr Mrs Thompson

Seconded: Cllr Sarney
To consider any Training Seminars - September to December 2016‏
RESOLVED: That there is no interest at present in the particular training courses.
COUNCILLOR RESIGNATION

RESOLVED: That the Council accept the resignation of Councillor Bastiman, and that the Clerk write to him to thank him for the long service.
Proposed: Cllr Price

Seconded: Cllr Sarney
To appoint a replacement representative on the Northern Villages CaP Group.

RESOLVED: That the matter is deferred until the next Council meeting.
2016 NY Rural Housing Conference
29 Sept at Hutton Rudby Village Hall‏
RESOLVED: That there is no interest in attending the conference.
PINFOLD WALL
Cllr Barnett and Marshall have looked at the wall, and it needs re-pointing work. Cllr Barnett reported that Mark Hill from NYPMA has reported that there is considerable funding available for that type of project. The PC needs to apply to the National Park office. 

RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to Mr Hill referring to the conversation and ask how to apply for funding.

BENCH AUDIT REVIEW
Cllr Marshall reported that: 

The one at Fothill, there is a small cross member at the bottom which is rotten.

Great Moor lane bench - back piece is rotten and the legs are deteriorating. Bench at bottom of Dale Hill is rotten.

Bench on Dale End near the A170 to the East on the way to Ayton has rotten cross members on the top part of the bench and the end.  Bench at bottom of Church lane is ok.

Bench at telephone box is ok.

RESOLVED: That the Clerk to write to Mr Richard Guthrie (Church Meadows) and notify him that the bench at the bottom of Dale Hill erected by his family is in very poor repair and ask if they are interested in funding a replacement.
RESOLVED: That quotes are sought for the repair of said benches, and brought to the next meeting.
DOG BIN UPDATE
As part of Parish Plan, a dog waste bin is needed at the bottom Great Moor Road. 
RESOLVED: That the Vice Chairman liaise with the Clerk to write a letter detailing the need for one extra dog bin, specifically what we want and why we want it.  Copy to be circulated to Councillors.
TO RECEIVE AN UPDATE ON A DEFIBRILLATOR
Councillor Barnett gave an update on the individuals he had contacted for a price and as yet no response.
RESOLVED: That the Chainman is to contact Brompton PC for a price on the contractors whom they used.

ENVIRONMENTAL WORKING GROUP & RENEWAL AND REPLANTING OF TUBS

Cllr Mrs Thompson gave an update: Environmental improvement group met 22nd August with 8 people. 
RESOLVED: That the EI Group supply all proposals and photographs by email prior to the meeting to ensure swift proceedings of the council.
She has contacted the volunteers who gave their email addresses from the parish plan questionnaire.
Proposal for tree planting on Great Moor Lane on the wide verges.

RESOLVED: That there is a need to buy some rabbit protection and posts and ties: quotations needed. To be brought to the October meeting.
Proposal for five tubs, to be planted and watered by the volunteers. Three tubs which would still needed to be planted by the PC. Ownership of the tubs to remain with the PC.
RESOLVED: That Cllr Mrs Thompson is allowed to purchase two tubs at a maximum cost of £80.
RESOLVED: Cllr Sarney to locate a sign suitable for dual bin disposal and that the additional trees at Fothill are not purchased but that the one damaged tree is replaced.

Proposed: Cllr Marshall

Seconded: Cllr Barnett
Parking by Revenge Wood- verge erosion- 
RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to the Estates detailing concern over cars accessing Revenge Wood are parking on the corner, eroding the verges, causing obstructions. RESOLVED: That Cllr Sarney and Cllr Mrs Thompson are to monitor the website page for the projects.
RESOLVED: That Cllr Mrs Thompson is to purchase weedkiller for the six penny at a maximum cost of £40.
RESOLVED: That the finalised Terms of Reference for the group are brought to the October meeting. 
RESOLVED: That the Council adopt the Volunteer Policy which was circulated prior to the meeting.
PARISH PLAN ACTION POINTS

Telephone Box- to receive an update on funding from Cllr Price. Useful meeting with Chris Brogan, Big Lottery fund should be able to fund it (as opposed to the Heritage Lottery Fund). Mr Brogan would complete the application and get back to the Council. 
RESOLVED: That the matter is deferred until the next meeting.
Update on the Noticeboard repair work quote- Cllr Marshall has sought a quote amounting to £300 for repair and refurbish. 
RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to the contractor and accept the quote.
Proposed: Cllr Barnett

Seconded: Cllr Sarney
Update on Estates tenant issue: Cllr Barnett gave an update on the manure heap issue. The wall has had some repair work.
RESOLVED: No action to be taken at this present time.
Proposed: Cllr Barnett

Seconded: Cllr Sarney
Bus services- It was noted that there was a notice on the number 8 bus service, regarding changes to pick up points, but this was not the case for the number 128 bus service. 
RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to Mr Shipp questioning why the number 8 service can pick up closer to the shops but the number 128 service could not.

Footpath issue & to discuss a cycle path along the Hutton Buscel section. At the matter was discussed earlier, it was
RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to the Water authority enquiring in regards to ownership of the manhole covers.
The Clerk had circulated information to consider working towards a Local Council Award (NALC). 
RESOLVED: That the matter is deferred until the October meeting.
OCTOBER HBNews
The contents suggested by Cllr Price were circulated via email prior to the meeting.
RESOLVED: That these items are accepted, and that if any Councillors have additional contents they are to contact the Chairman.

LYCHGATE AREA MANAGEMENT

Mr R Sword had not replied to the correspondence.
RESOLVED: That the Clerk is to write to the Estate terminating the agreement with three months’ notice.
Proposed: Cllr Sarney

Seconded: Cllr Marshall

All in favour
PLANNING APPLICATION
Hutton Buscel Village Hall, Main Street, Hutton Buscel, - NYM/2016/0581/FL‏
RESOLVED: That there is NO OBJECTION to the planning permission. 

SCARBOROUGH BOROUGH COUNCIL

Local Support for Council Tax (LSCT) 2017/18

To note the death of Mr D Green, Conservation Officer, and its impact on the Planning Dept
RESOLVED: That the information above is noted.

TO RECEIVE ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA
· EI Terms of reference

· Review Sixth cut of the season

· Local council award

· Footpath issue

· Bus service

· To appoint a replacement representative on the Northern Villages CaP Group
· Pinfold wall funding
· Bench repair quote 
· rabbit protection and posts and ties: quotations
· Revenge Wood parking- Estates response

TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
Friday 7th October 2016

MIRROR- DALE END
RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to the Highways department detailing concern over the corner and requesting a mirror. Copy letter to Cllr Jeffels in order to chase it up.
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Meeting duration: 7.00- 9.52 pm
Signed …………………………. Chairman           Dated ………………..     Page 1/4
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